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An area of focus in the DET Framework for Improving Student Outcomes (FISO) is Building Communities - ºGenuine school/family partnerships are based on 
trust, mutual respect and support the school½s vision & values. They have the greatest Impact when they are focussed on student learning and wellbeing and 
underpinned by student agency.» 

 

Truganina College responds to this in our 2017- 2020 Strategic Plan by 
ºactively creating an educational partnership to support each family½s 
learning journey, focussing on their children and improving their learning 
and wellbeing outcomes. A family partnership in student learning assists 
to improve student learning and wellbeing outcomes.»  

  

It is known that the most proven and dependable way of assisting  
students to apply themselves consistently and to their potential, is for the 
school and home to have an open, trusting and transparent  
communication line: a learning partnership, striving for the one purpose, 
the very best opportunities and outcomes for our students.  

 

Parent- Teacher Communication is very important in building a  
partnership. As much communication as possible is encouraged 
through the student planners. A workable strategy is to write a note to a 
specific teacher in the planner and ask your child to have a note initialled 
by the teacher involved. Teachers frequently write comments relating to 
your child½s progress in the planners. Parents are highly encouraged to 
respond to these comments. It is known that students½ interest and  
willingness to learn increases considerably when they know that their 
parents and teachers communicate often about their progress.  

 

In the coming week, Parent-Teacher Interviews will be held at the  
College. Foundation to Year 6 Interviews are on the 12th December and 
Year 7 to Year 9Interviews are on the 13th December. This is an excellent 
opportunity for parents to continue working with the school to improve 
student learning and outcomes. Feedback about student achievement 
as well as next steps will be discussed at these interviews. Learning also 
continues during the holidays and staff at Truganina College are more 
than happy to assist families to choose books to read or give advice on 
maths skills to practice during this time.  

 

Lastly, I would like to encourage our parents and carers to express your 
interest in working with the school as a parent volunteer/helper. We are 
always thrilled to see families taking an active role in the work of the 
school. This is a good opportunity to see learning in action at school and therefore helps in supporting students at home. Studies show that parent  
involvement at school makes a difference at all levels. The cooperative alliance of parents and teachers who work together as a team is a formula for  
success. We encourage everyone to find the time to get involved. Any level of participation is important, and your child can only benefit from your genuine 
interest. 

 

Helene Refuerzo  
Assistant Principal 
Years 7-9 

 

 



 

 

2018 Truganina College  
Events Calendar 

Date Event 

Thursday 6th December Year 2 Geelong Bollard Trail Walk Excursion  

2A, 2C, 2D, 2F 

Thursday 6th December  Year 9 Graduation  

Friday 7th December Outdoor Education Bowling Excursion 

Tuesday 11th December Year 6 - 7 Transition Day 

Thursday 13th December  TLT 4 Assembly  

9.00am 

All Year 4 parents welcome  

Friday 14th December 

 

Year 2 Community Assembly  

8.50am 

Friday 14th December Drawing of Christmas Raffle 

Friday 21st December End of term 

1.30pm 

Congratulations to all the students who took part in the Soundgarage end of year  
Concert! It was a huge success with brilliant performances! 

 

Thank you to all the families who have been involved with Soundgarage this year. If you 
would like to re-enrol your child for Soundgarage lessons in 2019 please pick up a form 
from the office and return it before the end of THIS term. 

 

If you would like to begin Soundgarage in 2019 then we would love to have you part of 
the team. Students don½t need any prior knowledge, they just need to want to come along 
and have fun making music! Please pick up a form from the office and return it before the 
end of THIS term. 

 

Any further questions or queries please feel free to contact Maddie Owen at  
maddie@soundgarage.com.au or 0401 844 522. 

Soundgarage Concert  
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Parent Teacher Interviews 
 

 
 

 

 

Parent/Teacher Interviews give the opportunity to discuss your child½s learning and areas 
for future improvement.  

 

Semester Two Reports will be made available online through Compass on 
 Monday 10th December 2018. 

 

Parent/Teacher Interviews for Semester Two 2018 will take place on the following dates: 

 

We ask all families to book interview times using Compass School  
Manager. Bookings have already opened. 

 

If you have forgotten or misplaced your login details please contact your child½s  
classroom teacher or the office staff. 

 

Families can also find a helpful document on our school website titled, ¼Guide to Booking 
Parent/Teacher Interviews.½ 

  
 

Reminder! 
Please book in for Parent Teacher  

Interviews ̧  Semester 2 2018 

Foundation to Year 6 
Wednesday 12th December  

3:30pm ̧  7:30pm 

Year 7 to Year 9  
Thursday 13th December 

3:30pm ̧  7:30pm 

¶ F-6 Classroom Teachers 

¶ Primary Subject Teachers 

¶ All Years 7-9 Teachers 



 

 

From the 26th to the 30th of November, 46 of our Year 8 students attended an Outdoor Education 
camp at Rubicon Outdoor Centre ̧ Nayook Campus. Whilst on camp students participated in a 
number of challenging and exciting activities including: 

 

¶ Paddling in inflatable canoes along a rocky river with rapids. 

¶ Striving to complete a tree-top obstacle course with flying  
foxes. 

¶ Working together to complete challenges high up in the trees 
and belay their team members. 

¶ Crawling through and exploring dark, deep and muddy 
caves. 

¶ Hiking through the forest while avoiding lots of bugs 
(including leeches!). 

¶ Viewing fantastic scenery such as waterfalls and seeing  
wildlife such as kookaburras, wallabies and snakes. 

¶ Handling reptiles including blue-tongue lizards and a  
bearded dragon. 

¶ Camping in tents for two nights, including learning to cook on 
Trangia stoves and over the campfire. 

¶ Working to give back to the camp community building a turtle 
pond, chopping wood, mulching, cleaning equipment and 
feeding the reptiles. 

 

Throughout the camp students were split into four groups. Each group became a team for the  
duration of the camp, and supported each other to complete the challenging tasks. Two students 
from each group were identified as having demonstrated fantastic teamwork, collaboration and 
resilience. Each of these students will be recognised at assembly and will receive a prize for their 
fantastic efforts ̧ well done guys!   

 

¶ Group A: Margaret Salesulu and Edrique Ishemezwe 

¶ Group B: Hanan Saney and Andre Arcega 

¶ Group C: Hosana Pologa and Pranaav Barwal Chhetri 

¶ Group D: Khushi Gill and Dheeman Thakar 

 

A huge thank you to the teachers who accompanied students on camp, including Ms Byrne, Ms 
Yurukoff, Mr Stevenson and Mr Lim. On behalf of these teachers and myself, we are so proud of the 
achievements and behaviour of the Year 8s during their time at camp. Over the week, students 
made noticeable improvements in their confidence, collaboration skills, and resilience. All of our 
students put in their best efforts, even when faced with challenging tasks. We can½t wait to see what 
they can do in Year 9 in 2019! 

Year 8 Camp 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Year 8s, we hope you recovered from the exciting, yet tiring, time you had on camp! It was clear 
from the bus trips that you were sleepyµ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meaghan O½Callaghan 
Year 8 Coordinator 

 

 



 

 

Year 5 - Start Smart Incursion 
On November 28th, the Year 5 students attended Start Smart Incursion. Tricia from the Commonwealth 
bank presented the information in a fun and engaging way to capture everyone½s interest.  

 

Students learnt about ways to save and make money. As part of their learning experience, they were 
required to think of real life scenarios to help them create a business plan.  

 

In groups, students created a plan for their business that they could start at a young age. Some of the 
business ideas that students came up with were selling juices or goods, providing services or renting 
out books and games. 

 

All students in Year 5 enjoyed the incursion and would highly recommend it to next year½s Year 5  
students when they learn about Personal Finances.  

 

Did you know that you could stack up to $800.00 worth of $2.00 coins in an empty 650 ml of water  
bottle? Try saving $2.00 coins in an empty 1 litre bottle and see how much you can save. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Written by: Allen Baluyot, Hannah Bautista, Allyson Sagun and Mikhaela Ng from 5A 



 

 

Please see some photos below of our Year 7 
textiles class hard at work making some  

creations last week... 

Year 7 Textiles 

Learning Intention: We are learning to use the design cycle. 

 

Success Criteria: I am successful when I can: 

¶ Investigate ideas. 

¶ Design a solution. 

¶ Make a product. 

¶ Evaluate my product . 


